CENTRAL LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE, 20.11.12

CENTRAL LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE, 20.11.12

Present: Councillor Eryl Jones-Williams (Chairman)
Councillors Christopher O’Neal, Gethin G. Williams

Also present: Sidbn Huws (Compliance and Language Manager), Gwenan Williams (Licensing
Manager), Sheryl Le Bon Jones (Operational Systems Manager — Public Protection Service),
Alwyn Thomas and Robert Taylor (Licensing Enforcement Officers) and Gwyn Parry Williams
(Member Support and Scrutiny Officer).

1. APPLICATION TO REVIEW PREMISES LICENSE - ATRIUM ALFRESCO, 4 TEGID
STREET, BALA

2. APPLICATION TO REVIEW PREMISES LICENCE - Y CWRT, 62 HIGH STREET, BALA

Others invited to the Meeting:

Applicant: Ms Sheryl Le Bon Jones (Operational Systems Manager — Public Protection
Service)

Representing the Applicant: Ms Gwenan Williams (Licensing Manager) and Messrs Alwyn
Thomas and Robert Taylor (Licensing Enforcement Officers)

Representing the Police: Mr lan Williams (Licensing Co-ordinator, North Wales Police)

Representing Atrium Alfresco, 4 Tegid Street, Bala: Mr Maseoud Anafcheh (Licensee) and
Ms Moira Mai.

Before considering the applications, it was reported that written observations had been received
by some of the neighbouring residents in connection with the two applications before the
committee. They had been received within the permitted time to submit observations, but after
the meeting’s agenda had been circulated. As a result, copies of the observations were
circulated to everyone at the start of the meeting and everyone was given an opportunity to
read them thoroughly. None of those who had submitted the observations were present and it
became apparent that there was no evidence to indicate that they had received a notice of the
hearing, in accordance with statutory requirements. In light of this uncertainty, members were of
the opinion that they could not proceed to consider the applications and that they should be
deferred to another date to be set.

RESOLVED to agree to defer the applications to another date to be set.

The meeting commenced at 11.00am and concluded at 11.45am.



